TREC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date:

September 17, 2015
Board Business Mtg.:
5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Place:


Belle Fourche Administration Bldg. 
Telephone Number:
605-723-8837
Roll Call

Members Attending:
 Brad Brunner, Janine Short and Rena Hymans (on the phone)

Members Absent:  Deborah Bordeaux and Nika Avalos



Quorum Established? Yes

Non-Members attending:
Marcus Bevier, Dorothy Richards, and Tammy McDaniel
Business meeting began:         6:00
p.m.
********************************************************************************************
Training: ERSEA Training (Marcus will send out training materials and a sign in sheet to the TREC Board for this training)
Additions to Agenda:   Add:  Frontage issue at Administrative Office Building under New Business
TREC Business:
BOD Roster & New Member Recruitment 
· Brad Brunner suggested Judy Wilson as a possible recruit.  He will speak with her to see if she may be interested in signing on as a board member.  

· Board Retreat
· Discussion on possibly having another board retreat.  Brad said that if we got a new member it would be a good idea. 
· They will email the other board members and come up with a date and time to do this.
Team Communication


PC Minutes – August
LT Minutes – August
· No question or comments.
Consent Agenda


July 16, 2015 BOD Minutes:  Review and Adoption 
Policies, Procedures & Forms – below
Content Plans of Action -None
Motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by:  Rena Hymans
Motion carried 
Continuing Business:
(2014-15) Maintenance & Improvement Project
· Belle Center Doors 
· The doors do not have panic bars on them and the window on the front door is not sufficient to see people through the door.  We are changing out the window in the front door, and putting a window in the back door.  We are also installing panic bars on both doors, for health and safety reasons.  
· Marcus reviewed the changes/renovations that have been made and still need to be made to the building that we are renting for the new center.  
Enrollment Update – No Update
Federal Monitoring Review Corrective Action Plan to Address Noncompliances 
· September 16th is the due date that we have been given.
· We got the notice of award.  All data should be entered and we should be hearing back in the next few months regarding the 5 year grant
New Business:

Financial Summary Report:  August 31, 2015 
· Monthly Program Expenses
· We talked about how much we were under on the HS side as well as the EHS
· Board members expressed they would like us to spend that money down and we have done a good job of that.
· 87% HS and 97% of EHS has been spent
· Discussion on what has been purchased and what we still need to purchase.
· In-kind
· Head Start has approximately $2000 worth of in-kind in August.  We were 110% of what we needed to be for the year.  EHS has done a great job on in-kind as well.
· Full Credit Card Reports, Bank Statements, CANS Report, USDA Savings Acct. Statement, Hunger Relief Acct. Statement, Shopko and Sam’s Club
Motion to approve Financial Summary Reports for August as presented including other reports
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by: Rena Hymans
Motion carried  

Cash Flow Projection Reports 
· HS –Under  budget approximately 50,000 
· EHS – Under budget approximately 9,500.00.  
· Most of the money is going to education supplies.  Melissa went through sites and determined what was needed.
· Playground equipment has been ordered for the Belle Center as well as the Lemmon and Bison Centers.  
· Head Start will be returning some money, estimated at approximately $50,000.00
· EHS will not be returning any money.
· Staff is full except for the ASM in Kyle at the present time.  
Motion to approve the 2014-15 Cash Flow Projection Report for August as presented

Motion made by: Janine Short

Second by:  Rena Hymans

Motion carried
Summary of Operations Report: August 31, 2015
· Enrollment 
· EHS is still at 59 at the present – we need 60
· A lot of over-income families on the wait list.
· Recruitment is still top priority.
· Family Partnerships, Socials, and Family Support 
· Wanda is getting all of her forms in.
· Socials look good.
· Home Visits

· August is a tough month.  As a whole in EHS and HS we did pretty well.  We need to make sure that we are measuring quality of services.  Home Visitors need to be setting up a clear routine with the families.
· Observations

· Forms have been corrected.  We revamped some of our forms to better meet what we are doing as a program.  We combined the EHS and HS forms in a lot of the paperwork.
· 45 Day Requirements

· All of 45 day requirements have been met, we are at 100%.  Jessica has been awesome at following up and keeping people up on statistics.  Health and safety staff has been great as well.  
· Health overall – numbers are all high.  Health staff and families have done a great job.
· Marcus commented that we have a good staff that is getting things done.

Motion to approve Summary of Operations Report and other Monitoring Reports for August as presented
Motion made by: Janine Short
Second by:  Rena Hymans
Motion carried
Resignations & Terminations: 
· Laura Fox resigned in July.  She took a different position closer to home.  We have transformed Betty Z. to include some HS children.  We are advertising for another Head Start person in Newell
Hiring Recommendations: 
Hiring in Process:  
· EHS HV – Bison; Teacher – BF Center (Class 2); Teacher Assistant – BF Center (Class 2); EHS HV – Harding County
· Marcus reviewed all of the new employees
· Although we meet the ratio requirements in Lemmon.  We feel that one more body is needed in the classroom due to some challenging issues.   We are currently hiring for an EHS position in Lemmon that we can maybe assign time in the classroom in Lemmon.

Information Memorandums: None 
Social Media Policy and Procedure
· Advertising and getting Badlands Head Starts name out there is getting pretty expensive.  Facebook is a free option that we would like to explore.  Marcus has set up a policy and procedure which we are bringing to the PC and board for approval.

· We understand that there are risks associated with this but we have incorporated rules into the policy and procedure to safeguard against risks.  Rena had a chance to read it and agreed that it looked good. 
·  Marcus has talked to other Head Start agencies and has gotten the pros and cons, but it seems to be a low risk endeavor.  
· Looking at website traffic – Marcus has determined that we are seeing more traffic, but this should boost traffic to our site.  
· Brad thinks it is a good idea as did Janine
Motion to approve the Social Media Policy and Procedure

Motion made by:  Janine Short

Second by:  Rena Hymans

Motion carried

Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual
· Dorothy reviewed the changes that were made to the Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual
· Deborah sent in a comment regarding the Confidentiality Policy.  Dorothy commented that we can certainly add more wording to this policy next year.  
· Dorothy commented that the board can approve this and then we can add things throughout the year which will be brought to the board periodically.  
Motion to adopt the Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual as presented


Motion made by:  Rena Hymans


Second by:  Janine Short


Motion carried

Governance Screener
· As part of the Five Year Grant we are required to do a Governance Screener.

· Marcus went through the Governance Screener with the board.

Health and Safety Screener Dates
· The Health and Safety Screener is another requirement of the five year grant

· The team has done inspections in Buffalo, Bison and Lemmon.  These sites looked good.  There were some small things that we will get fixed.
· We will be doing Belle on the 23rd and Shannon Bennett social sites on the 30th.  
Ninety Day Evaluation on Melissa Pickle
· Marcus reviewed Melissa’s expertise and amazing contribution that she has made to the program during her 90 day probationary period.  We would like to change her title to Program Director.
· Rena is not prepared to do this.  It is not about just one individual, it is about the corporate structure.  More discussion is needed.  
· Dorothy commented that this was Cheryl’s position.  In the past, this position was very important to the Executive Director.  Doug may have realized after moving Cheryl that he was without the support of this position.  Marcus is currently supervising positions that he wouldn’t need to be supervising.  
· Rena would like to think about this before it is approved.  Brad suggested we table this discussion until further notice.
Motion to table this item until board has had a chance to discuss it further

Motion made by:  Rena Hymans


Second by:  Janine Short


Motion carried
Frontage Right of Way

· Rena will send out the information and give everyone a chance to read and bring it back to the next meeting.  We would need to accept the proposal.  
Meeting adjourned at    7:25 p.m. 
Next Meeting Date:   October 22, 2015 -5:30 – 7:30 p.m. [image: image1.png]
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